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         January 9, 2011 

 

 

 
Dalton McGuinty 

Premier of Ontario and MPP for Ottawa  

dmcguinty.mpp.co@liberal.ola.org  

 

Chris Bentley 

Ontario Minister of Aboriginal Affairs 

cbentley.mpp.co@liberal.ola.org  

 

Jim Watson 

Mayor of Ottawa 

Jim.Watson@ottawa.ca  

 

Michael Chan 

Ontario Minister of Culture 

mchan.mpp.co@liberal.ola.org 

 

Dear Sirs, 

 

I am writing regarding the development of the South March Highlands. This issue is very sensitive, 

with historical and cultural implications. The Ottawa Algonquin First Nation supports Grandfather 

William Commanda’s call for a new archaeological study. As well we insist that all development in the 

South March Highlands should be suspended until that study is completed. Wide consultation and 

discussion with all native groups, in particular the Algonquin, is imperative. 

 

As you are aware, The Supreme Court of Canada has ruled that consultation on any issues surrounding 

land and resources is a duty to be fulfilled by all levels of government. This obviously has not been 

done in the case of the South March Highlands development. In particular, I can confirm that the 

Ottawa Algonquin First Nation was not consulted. 

 

Our ancestral lands are still being stolen for urban sprawl. As a nation who has yet to ratify a treaty, we 

as Algonquin, will not stand by and have our lands desecrated all in the name of development. We urge 

you to reconsider and cease development until a compromise can be reached. 
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Thank you in advance for your prompt action. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Paul Lamothe 

Chief 

Ottawa Algonquin First Nation 

 

 

cc-- Peter Evans 

Executive Assistant to the Deputy Minister for Culture 

Peter.Evans@ontario.ca  

 

Gordon O'Connor 

Federal Cabinet Minister and MP for Kanata 

oconng@parl.gc.ca  

 

Norm Sterling 

MPP for Kanata 

norm.sterlingco@pc.ola.org  

 

Marianne Wilkinson 

City Councillor for North Kanata 

Marianne.Wilkinson@ottawa.ca 

 

 Ottawa Algonquin First Nation Council 

 Peter Perry 

 Cherry Perry 

 Wayne Lamothe 

 Nicholas Lamothe 
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